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CPPC Steering Committee Minutes
Tuesday, April 4, 2017
12:30
200 S. Howard Street
Indianola, IA 50125

Attendance
Voting Members Present: Bonnie Forsyth, Natalie Montross, Rachel Garner & Roger Netsch 
Voting Members Absent: Jovanka Westbrook, Kristin Brekelmans, Mindie Bentcik, Nancy Hulgan & Taylor Millard

Public Present:  Val Cameron, Veronica McVay & Sarah Hohanshelt
Approval of Agenda 

Natalie moved, seconded by Roger. Motion carried 4-0.
Approval of Minutes (March 7th)
Bonnie moved, seconded by Natalie. Motion carried 4-0.

New Business 

1. CPPC/PP Update: Sarah Hohanshelt 


Individualized Course of Action

Community Based Family Team Meetings

We received two referrals since the last meeting which resulted in 2 preps and 2 initial meetings. We are at 3 preps, 3 initial meetings and 1 follow up for a total of 7 meetings this fiscal year. Our goal is 10 meetings. 
Neighborhood Networking

Website

The website is averaging about 2,000 hits per week, though last week we had over 4,000 hits. Google refers the most traffic to the website, followed by the Polk County DCAT website. CPPC Coordinator is still sending out weekly updates, updating the website and adding new information daily.

Meetings
CPPC Coordinator is attending provider meetings in all three counties as well as other various meetings such as the 1st Five Coalition meetings, Warren County Domestic Violence, etc. when schedule allows.

Al’s Pals
CPPC Coordinator has completed 14 visits this year. One visit is remaining in April. One school has not responded to attempts to contact, two (school districts) are no longer using Al’s Pals due to other requirements by the district, and one preschool is not utilizing Al’s Pals this spring due to injury/illness but will pick it back up next year. 
Regional and Statewide Meetings

Immersion 201 was cancelled for this spring. CPPC Coordinator and a small group from our counties attended the Statewide CPPC meeting. 
Regional CPPC meetings will be held Thursday, June 8th and Tuesday, September 12th. You are all welcome to attend these meetings as well!
Policy and Practice Change

CBCAP
Renewal documentation for the current contract is due April 14th. Val and Sarah will be working together to submit necessary information.

Shared Decision Making Team

Parent Partner Updates
No updates were given. 
Recruiting New Members
We currently have two openings for Marion County and one for Madison County individuals wishing to serve as voting members. If anyone you know is interested in becoming a voting member, please contact Sarah at shohanshelt@gmail.com. 

2. Updates  
Rachel: Northwestern University was asking for participants in study for Mothers and Babies curriculum. The program is designed for prenatal moms under 32 weeks gestation and is designed to help alleviate stress and prevent postpartum depression. Marion County Public Health/Parents as Teachers (PAT) was selected. PAT is working with Julie Seaman to deliver classes to hopefully demonstrate that the curriculum doesn’t have to be delivered by a mental health consultant, but can be given by in-home family support workers. This would make the class more accessible to more expectant mothers. The curriculum will be delivered in 5 waves over 18 months. 
Bonnie: Partners in Family Development is participating in a research project on May 25th. Three of their educators will complete mock interviewing with “parents” during a mock home visit. These educators will then have two to three of their home visits recorded. The research is looking at how the in-home family support workers talk to families, what they say, how they complete the visit, etc. 

The Warren County Roll N’ Read will be held May 7th. Information on this event is available on the CPPC website. 
Partners in Family Development will also have a Simpson student this spring to translate materials for families into Spanish. 
Val: April is child abuse prevention month. A proclamation for child abuse prevention month was signed at the Warren County Board of Supervisor’s meeting this morning. The Child Abuse Prevention Council of Warren County will be hosting many events throughout the month. These events can be found on the CPPC website. Additionally, the council is working with local law enforcement to produce a video at their April 18th meeting for further awareness. As a reminder, every dollar spent on preventing child abuse equates to fifty dollars spent on treatment. Please “like” the Warren County Child Abuse Prevention Facebook page for more statistics and information!
Veronica: 1st Five will be hosting a viewing of Paper Tigers on April 24th from 6:15-8:30pm in Indianola. Families are welcome! CRISP and 1st Five will also be hosting a showing on April 26th in Madison County.  Information on both showings can be found on the CPPC website. 

Deb, Lynette and Veronica (CRISP, ECI and 1st Five) are partnering in Madison County to have a KIDS Coalition to combine all three meetings. It will be held from noon to 1:30pm on the 2nd Wednesday of the month beginning April 12th.
Natalie: Winterset Community School District added another school based therapist; bringing their total to four. The new therapist is working 3 days a week and is already full. 

The Winterset Schools will be holding a poverty simulation for all staff before start of school in the fall. Volunteers are still needed. If you or someone you know are interested, please contact superintendent, Dr. Susie Meade. Natalie is hopeful that a diversity sensitivity training can also be planned to go along with the simulation. 
Natalie participated in the Lemonade for Life training in Creston last week. She is working to find ways to utilize the information from the training in the school district. 

Roger: WeLift staff member, Jana Tanner, has taken a full-time job with United Way. Due to decreased unemployment rate, WeLift will likely not hire a replacement right away. 

Roger noted that the people they are serving seem to have more barriers to employment (sex offenders list, felony record, etc.). 

Roger is teaching a class at the VA on Friday afternoons called “Success on the Job.” The same class is offered in Indianola on Tuesdays.  Additionally, WeLift is still offering classes on email skills, basic computer skills, Word, Excel, interview skills, etc. 

Motion to adjourn at 1:30pm made by Roger, seconded by Natalie. Motion carried 4-0. 
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